## 「タイ国における洪水被害への義捐金報告」

GP 特別コース運営委員会委員長 沖 陽子

先般、タイ国における洪水被害への義捐金をお願い致しましたところ、皆様方のご厚情とご支援を賜り、タイ国カセサート大学にご連絡いたし、学長や Sombat 副学長が大変喜ばれたことは、既にご報告させていただいたところです。

その後、皆様から賜りましたご芳志は、千葉前学長、足立元学部長並びに小職がこの3月に渡タイ致しました折に、直接、カセサート大学学長に手渡す機会を得ることができました。その折の記念写真並びに同学長からの御礼状を頂戴致しましたので、ここにお送り致します。カセサート大学役員関係者は非常に感謝されており、皆様に宜しくとの御伝言でした。学内はボランティア活動等により、完全に復旧しておりました。

今後も、岡山大学と強い国際交流の連携を保ちたいとのカセサート大学からの要望も受けて帰国致しました。GP 特別コースも 2013 年度から 5 年間の延長更新が確認されました。ここに、ご報告と御礼を申し上げます。

季節の変わり目、ご自愛のほどお祈り申し上げますと共に、今後とも、宜しくご高配を賜りますようお 願い致します。

## (事務連絡)

義捐金の総計 402,176 円の中から、金封代等の諸経費と端数を差し引き、「金四拾万円」を義捐金額として計上させていただきましたので、何卒ご了承いただきますようお願い申し上げます。





Ref. No. 0513.10109/ 4033

March 5, 2012

Professor Dr. Kyozo CHIBA Former President Okayama University Kita-ku, Okayama700-8530 Japan

Dear Professor Chiba:

On behalf of Kasetsart University, may I also express our sincere gratitude to you for the generous contribution for the ¥ 400,000 donation as well as messages of deepest sympathy from Okayama University. Please kindly be informed that the donation will be allocated accordingly.

According to the flood situation in Thailand, before the flood was invaded to our campus, first, we had set up the relief center for those effected from flood. Unfortunately, we also had encountered the flood ourselves so we have to close the center. Obviously, we had struggled during late October until the end of November. The university has also delayed the  $2^{nd}$  semester for a couple months although we will try to getting back on track as soon as possible.

May, I once again, thank you for the donation and great concern about the catastrophe and situation in our campus and our country.

Your concerning is highly appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

(Vudtechai Kapilakanchana)

Associate Professor

President, Kasetsart University

VK/ss